Josie’s Newsletter April 2022

Joy and Peace to you all!! Blessings to everyone.

| just wanted to let you know, the Enrichment Program had a great impact on the
children and the parents during the pandemic. It was timely that they really
needed help. The parents realized they didn't know what to do with their children
because of their negative behavior. Most of the parents were crying out for help
on how to help their children, because they were disobedient and didn't know
responsibility. It helps that we have meetings with the parents two times a month;
some of the parents realized that they really needed help from God. It opens their
hearts to receive God as their personal savior. Regarding pupils, the Lord indeed
is great to their hearts. Through listening to Bible stories, learning memory
verses, and worshiping through songs, after three months we saw how they were
learning. We also teach them how to read and write and how to develop good
behavior. Parents testified that in their homes, the children are becoming more
responsible. We have been running the Enrichment Program for just six
months...once a week we continue to teach them. We are still in the pandemic,
but are GRATEFUL that God allowed us to open this Enrichment Program, not
only to the kids but also to the parents. And to our youth volunteers who
understand the meaning of serving.

The Lord reminded me of this verse: Philippians 2:13-14 For it is God who is at work
in you, both to will and to work for His good pleasure. Do all things without grumbling or
disputing for it is God who works in you to will and to act in order to fulfill his good

purpose. ¢ @ =

Please include in your prayers, that for those parents who encounter God, He will
bring healing to them so they can experience love, peace and contentment.
Thank you so much for standing with me in prayer love and support.

In His love

Josie



